City of Buffalo Lead Hazard Control Program

Legislate, Collaborate, Educate and Remediate

1. $250,000 will be provided annually for lead issues through raising the Rental Registration Fee, additionally $205,000 in Community Development Block Grants will be provided.
(Rental Registration bills mailed in January 2017, fees in hand by April 1, 2017, CDBG funds are available by July 1, 2016)

2. Funds will be provided in partnership with CDBG, HOME, Rental Registration, GHHI, CFGB, Erie County and the New York State Attorney General’s office to remediate at least 150 units, annually.
(Mid-September 2016)

3. Strengthen City Charter, City Code and Rental Registry to require landlord lead certification.
(Mid-July 2016)

4. Certificates of occupancy will not be granted to dwellings with lead-based paint hazards.
(Mid-July 2016)            

5. Property managers will be required to be lead-safe certified.
(Mid-July 2016)

6.  UNYSE will do lead testing upon referral from city building inspectors.
 (Immediately available)

7. BNET will conduct concentrated code enforcement in zip codes with the highest percentage of lead paint hazards (14211, 14213, 14215).
(June 1, 2016)

8. 311 will have a dedicated “lead line” take calls about lead paint concerns from city residents.
(July 1, 2016)
9. [bookmark: _GoBack]Lead education will be provided on city website, in user fee bills, during clean sweeps, translated in various languages, and on public access television and city building permit applications.
(Rolling out across various platforms starting July 1, 2016)

10. Collaboration will be increased with Erie County, the Green & Healthy Homes Initiative and the Community Foundation for Greater Buffalo and Buffalo Public Schools.
(Immediately)

11. Buffalo MBE, WBE, Section 3 and small businesses will be trained to become lead certified.
(Fall 2016 or earlier based course offering availability)

